
1934 ROLLS ROYCE SALOON

This original 1934 Rolls Royce Saloon adorned the City of 
Lights Boulevard on Carnival Ecstasy from 1991 to 2022. 

Acquired by Joe Farcus after searching through a multitude 
of auto enthusiasts’ magazines and then driving all over the 
United Kingdom looking at automobiles, it was finally found 
at a small antique car dealer in the hills of Northern Wales.

Offloading the Rolls Royce from Carnival Ecstasy was no 
easy task. It took a coalition of Carnival team members, 

both shipboard and shoreside, along with our partners at 
Mammoet, a Dutch engineered heavy lifting and transport 

company to undertake this challenge. A windowpane 
was removed from the side of the ship and a large crane 
brought in. Even with the tires removed, there were only a 

few inches of clearance to get the car out the window!

Before bringing it on board its new home on Carnival 
Celebration, the Rolls Royce needed some TLC to spiff it 
up. We sent it overseas to Turku, Finland, where Carnival 

Celebration was being built, and found a specialized 
antique vehicle restoring shop to bring new life to this 

piece of Carnival history. 

Now, the Rolls Royce adorns the entrance to The Gateway 
here on board Carnival Celebration, as another beloved 

item recovered from our earlier ships and a symbol 
representative of the excitement of embarking on a journey.

The Rolls Royce after it was acquired in Northern Wales.

City of Lights Boulevard on Carnival Ecstasy.

Our partners at Mammoet assessing the challenge.

Making its way out, with tires removed.

A view from the outside.

Safely on land!

On its way to the restorer. 

All wrapped up during the restoration.

At the restorer, tires removed.

Pushed on board.

The “Spirit of Ecstasy” lives on on Carnival Celebration 

Arrival at Meyer Turku shipyard. 


